
Deed, SC, Craven, Nathan Frink William Gaus 1750 

South Carolina
Craven County

Know all men by these presents that I NATHAN FRINK of Prince George Parish Craven 
County and province aforesaid Planter for and in Consideration of the sum of Three 
hundred Pounds Current money of this Province to me in hand paid the receipt 
whereof I do hereby acknowledge have bargained sold Sett over and delivered and by 
these presents do bargain sell sett over and deliver unto WILLIAM GAUS on Long Bay 
parish County and Province aforesaid Innkeeper Three Negroes (Viz) CESAR, MARCH, 
and HANNAH to Have and to hold the said bargained premises unto the said WILLIAM 
GAUS and his Heirs forever and to the only proper use and behoof of him and his 
aforesaid and I the said NATHAN FRINK for myself, my Heirs Executors Administrators
or Assigns shall and will forever defend by these presents.

Signed with my hand and Sealed with my Seal this 6th day of February 1751 

NATHAN FRINK {seal}

Signed Sealed and delivered in presence of us 

JAMES NEVIE 
MIKLE REDDING {his mark} 

Har Bluff February 6,1751 Received the full contents of the Consideration money 
within mentioned 

NATHAN FRINK 

test JAMES NEVIE 
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Deed, SC, Craven, Nathan Frink William Gaus 1750 

South Carolina
Craven County

Memorandum that on the 9 day of February 1750 Before me ELIAS FOISSIN one of his 
Majesty’s Justices assigned to keep the peace in Craven County Personally appeared 
JAMES NEVIE and made oath that he saw the within named NATHAN FRINK sign, seal and 
as his act and deed deliver the within Written Deed and that he saw MIKLE REDDING 
subscribe his name as a witness thereto.

JAMES NEVIE 

Sworn before me 
ELIAS FOISSIN 

Recorded March 11, 1750/1 
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Deed, SC, Craven, Nathan Frink William Gaus 1750 

South Carolina

Know all men by these presents That I NATHAN FRINK of Prince Georges Pariah Craven 
County and Province aforesaid Planter for and in Consideration of the sum of Three 
hundred rounds Current money of this Province, the Receipt whereof I do hereby 
acknowledge and is there with fully Content & Satisfied, have bargained, sold, sett
over, and delivered and by these presents do bargain, sett over and deliver unto 
WILLIAM GAUS on Long Bay Parish County and province aforesaid, inn keeper, all and 
whole my stock of cattle on Wacama and Little River marked in the right ear with 3 
crop and slit in the Left ear with 5 nick, branded [see original] thus, likewise  
Sheep and Eight Geese and an old Canoe and Sundry Household furniture Plantation 
Tools and Sundry other things as pr. an inventory hereto annexed doth more plainly 
appear, to Have and to hold the said bargained premises unto the said WILLIAM GAUS 
and his Heirs forever to the only proper use and behoof of him and his aforesaid 
and I the said NATHAN FRINK for myself, my Heirs, Executors, administrators or 
assigns shall and will Warrant and defend against the claims of all persons 
whatsoever. 

Witness my Hand at Har Bluff this 6 day of February 1751. 

NATHAN FRINK {seal}

Signed sealed and the premises delivered in presence of us 

JAMES NEVIE 
MIKLE REDDING {his mark} 
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Deed, SC, Craven, Nathan Frink William Gaus 1750 

An Inventory of Sundry Household furniture & belonging to NATHAN FRINK (Viz):

A Desk with Drawers, a Large Mahogany table, a small tea Table, 2 small Tables, 2 
Cheats, 3 Bedsteads a Couch and 2 feather Beds, 3 iron pots, & one tea Kettle, a 
pair Mill stones, a parcel of case and quart bottle, 4 some old chairs, a parcel 
axes and hoes, 2 grind Stones, pewter, Some corn at Little River, a parcel Lumber 
up Hairs, some raw hides, some tanned Leather, a whip, crosscut saw, pails piggins 
& Kellers & other Lumber, 2 Trivets, 2 pot rakes, 2 fluke ploughs, a wire sieve, 
some carpenters Tools, coopers Tools (Viz) an adz, a Howell, a Gour and Coopers ax,
3 hand saw, a dogg, an oxcart & wheels 2 yokes & cleaves & pin, a large Chain (at 
JOHN FRINK, 2 whip saws, a frying pan, a Gun, 6 or 7 bushels Salt, a Smoothing 
iron, 3 Spades). 

February 6 1751. 

This inventory annexed to a Bill of Sale hearing this date was delivered to WILLIAM
GAUS by NATHAN FRINK and the things therein Contained in presence of us.

JAMES NEVIE 
MIKLE REDDING {his mark}
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Deed, SC, Craven, Nathan Frink William Gaus 1750 

South Carolina
Craven County

Memorandum, that on the 9 day of February 1750, before me, ELIAS FOISSIN one of his
Majesty’s Justices assigned to keep the peace in Craven County personally appeared 
JAMES NEVIE and made oath that he saw the within named NATHAN FRINK sign seal and 
as his act and Deed deliver the within written Deed and that he waw MIKLE REDDING 
Subscribe his name as witness thereof.

JAMES NEVIE

Sworn before me
ELIAS FOISSIN 

Recorded March 11, 1750/1
 
Har Bluff February 6, 1750 

Received the full Contents of the consideration money within mentioned 
NATHAN FRINK 

Test JAMES NEVIE
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Deed, SC, Craven, Nathan Frink William Gaus 1750 

South Carolina
Craven County

THIS indenture made this 6th day of February in the year of our Lord one thousand 
seven hundred and fifty one Between NATHAN FRINK of Prince Georges Parish Craven 
County in South Carolina Planter of the one part & WILLIAM GAUS of the said Parish 
County and province innkeeper of the other part Witnesseth that for and in 
Consideration of the sum of three hundred pounds Current money of South Carolina to
him the said NATHAN FRINK in hand paid at or before the Ensealing and Delivery of 
this present Deed the Receipt whereof the said NATHAN FRINK doth hereby Acknowledge
& doth hereby acquit & Discharge the said WILLIAM GAUS his heirs &ca forever by 
these presents hath Granted Bargained sold Aliened Released Confirmed and Conveyed 
end by these presents doth grant bargain Alien Release Confirm and Convey unto the 
said WILLIAM GAUS his heirs or Assigns all that piece parcel or tract of Land 
Situate Lying and being in the County and province aforesaid Containing four 
hundred Acres butting & bounding to the North westward on Wacomaw River to the 
Southwestward on FULTON's Land to the southeastward on the said FULTON's Land & to 
the Northeastward on Mr. MORRAL’s Land partly & partly on Vacant Land as is more 
particularly Described by a plot and Grant thereof hereunto annexed doth appear and
the Reversion Reversion & Reversions Remainder & Remainders yearly & other rents 
issue & profits thereof and of every part & parcel thereof To have & to hold the 
said piece or parcel of Land & other the premises above mentioned & intended to be 
hereby mentioned granted sold ratified & Confirmed and every part & parcel thereof 
with their & every of their appurtenances  unto the said WILLIAM GAUS his heirs & 
Assigns forever to the only proper use & behoof of him the said WILLIAM GAUS and 
his assigns forever more & the said NATHAN FRINK doth for himself his heirs, 
executors, administrators and assigns Covenant promise Grant to & with the said 
WILLIAM GAUS that he the said NATHAN FRINK shall & will warrant & Defend forever 
the said Land & premises above mentioned unto the siad WILLIAM GAUS his heirs & 
Assigns against all other Gifts Grants. Bargains, sales, Joyntures, Dowers, 
Judgments Executions Claims & Demands whatsoever Excepting nevertheless the Quit 
rents hereafter due to his Majesty & Successors the said NATHAN FRINK, putting the 
said WILLIAM GAUS in Quiet & peaceable possession of the Masion House & of the Land
by Delivery of twig & turf.

In witness whereof the a NATHAN FRINK hath hereunto set his hand & seal Day & yeer 
above written.

NATHAN FRINK {seal} 

Signed sealed and Delivered and possession of the house & premise given in presence
of 

JAMES NEVIE 
MICHAEL M. REDDING 
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Deed, SC, Craven, Nathan Frink William Gaus 1750 

South Carolina
Craven County

Memorandum that on the 9th day February 1750 before me, ELIAS FOISSIN, one of his 
Majesty’s Justces Assigned to keep the peace in Craven County, personally appeared 
JAMES NEVIE & made oath that he saw the within named NATHAN FRINK Sign, Seal & as 
his act & Deed Deliver the within written Deed & that he saw MICHAEL REDDING 
Subscribe his name as witness thereto.

JAMES NEVIE 

Sworn before me 
ELIAS FOISSIN

Recorded ye 11 March 1750 

Har Bluff on Wacomaw February 6th 1750 Received the full Contents of the 
Consideration money within mentioned.

NATHAN FRINK

Tests JAMES NEVIE 
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Deed, SC, Craven, Nathan Frink William Gaus 1750 
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Transcribed from original documents by Brent R. Brian & Martha M. Brian.
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BMGEN

We claim COPYLEFT on the documents that we publish that are our original work.
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GNU Free Documentation License
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